
Sanford School Department 

917 Main Street, Suite 200, Sanford, Maine 04073 
Tel: 207-324-2810 Fax: 207-324-5742 

www.sanford.org 
 

 
SCHOOL COMMITTEE: 

Paula Cote, Chair   Amy Sevigny, Vice-Chair 

      Jennifer Davie         Emily Sheffield        Melissa Simpson 

 

Mission Statement: To create educational opportunities in which students are productive, caring, informed and involved 

citizens, and lifelong learners. 

 

 

Matt Nelson 

Superintendent  

 

Steve Bussiere 

Assistant Superintendent 

Cheryl Fournier 

Business Administrator 

 

Beth Lambert 

Curriculum Director 

 
Stacey Bissell  

Special Education Director 

 
 

 
April 3, 2024 
 
Dear Parents, Guardians, and Staff,  
 
On Monday, April 8th, a solar eclipse will occur from approximately 3:28 PM to 3:35 PM.  The 
Sanford School Department is planning to keep our school day the same and follow a normal 
schedule.  If individual families choose to participate in eclipse-viewing activities with their 
child(ren), student dismissal and parent pick-up is an option.  We ask that dismissals occur 
prior to 2:30 PM to not disrupt or delay our end-of-the-day student dismissal procedures.   
 
The eclipse presents a unique opportunity for students to learn about astronomy and celestial 
events. Teachers may incorporate related lessons and activities into the curriculum to 
enhance the learning experience.  The Maine Department of Education (DOE) has compiled 
resources to make this rare occurrence a safe event and an engaging learning opportunity.  
We encourage parents to discuss this rare astronomical phenomenon with their children and 
emphasize the importance of following safety guidelines during outdoor activities.  
 
As many news outlets report, proper eye protection with a special solar filter (not regular 
sunglasses) is critical to prevent serious eye damage.  Don’t look at the sun without 
adequate protection!  Optical equipment such as binoculars, telescopes, DSLR cameras, 
etc. can also be hazardous without appropriate filtering.  Without a means to block harmful 
light, these devices can greatly magnify the damage done to eyes.  The best way to safely 
experience the event is to use certified (ISO 12312-2) eclipse glasses, which block harmful 
UV rays from damaging the eyes. 
  
Thank you for your assistance in making this natural phenomenon safe. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Matt Nelson 
Superintendent of Schools 
 
 

https://maine.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a582edd6473e477ef6307c769&id=476c0d034f&e=49d9177399
https://maine.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a582edd6473e477ef6307c769&id=476c0d034f&e=49d9177399

